Florida CHW Coalition Monthly Meeting

October 11, 2012

Sean Dickerson, co-chair of the Coalition, announced that the meeting was being recorded, and brought the meeting to order. Welcome to the new members! Hopefully all the attendees from the WHLI will have joined the Coalition and will join a Subgroup, which is where most of the work of the Coalition occurs.

Participants signed in the chat box, the list is at the bottom of these notes. (If you attended and are not listed, please let us know.)
September’s Summary Notes were sent out before the meeting, and there were no corrections, so they were accepted.

At last month’s monthly meeting, we reviewed the web site, which Natali Ramirez led.

This month, we are looking at the Curriculum Review done by Dapic Consulting. Cheryl Kerr started the discussion. She pointed out some pages to highlight. 
There were a few questions – Sean raised questions about how the were curricula created? What were the pitfalls? If they could do it again, what would they change and what would they keep? For the programs that have certification programs, what is the feedback on that? 
Those questions weren’t answered by this report, so it would be good to get them answered.

Linda Paige raised questions whether there are differences between programs that entail certification and those that do not, and what are the causes in the variations of the length of training. 
Cheryl Kerr thought that the consultants met the deliverables that we had wanted. Pages of note to tab:

· page 8, table of core competencies; 
· page 9, table of core roles and scope of practice. 
· page 15, inference that the Family Support Worker - ATD no longer exists needs to be corrected since St. Pete College and Hillsborough Community College still offer it.  [Follow-up: The paragraph beginning with “We made numerous attempts to obtain curricula information from different organizations” should begin with “In summary,” to make it clear the next paragraph is about all the programs they tried to contact, and is not a reference to Family Support Worker – ATD.
· page 21, bulleted points recommendations

· pages 25-32, the meat of the report. The first sections are a literature review.

Marion asked whether people had been able to read the report. We need the input of CHWs as to whether they think this would work for them and their colleagues or not. Susan Allen wondered whether Curriculum and Practice groups could also look at the document. We need to decide whether we want to accept the recommendations or change it, or recommend something else. 

Not enough people have been able to review the document yet. We will refer this to next month’s meeting and to Practiculum. Thank you to Cheryl for a good job.

Sean raised that it’s really important for curriculum to be driven by CHWs in the field, so it’s worth it to wait to decide.

Policy – Denise Kerwin

People have been busy, Brendaly has had several opportunities to represent CHWs.

Patria Alguila and Brendaly Rodriguez represented the Coalition at the Florida Association of Free Clinics.
In Washington, Office of Minority Health Promotores de Salud Committee, all federal agencies represented and had an event in the White House on Latina Health and the role of promotores de salud. Secretary Sibelius addressed the group, so CHWs are attracting attention by various leaders. 

Brendaly will also be presenting at APHA at the end of October. 

President Obama presented a proclamation recognizing Sept. 18 as CHW National Day!
Josephine Mercado was instrumental in getting the Proclamation from the Mayor’s office. We watched a little of the video of the presentation of the proclamation. 

Tony Carbajal of the Collins Institute gave us permission to continue to use the policy brief and curriculum that were developed by the Collins Institute.

Maisha Standifer and Denise have been working with the DVD team. They will be interviewing Rep Betty Reed along with a local barber who is an advocate for prostate cancer in Tampa., plus filming some CHWs in the field doing their work.
Since September 18 is National CHW Day, we can focus efforts next year on getting proclamations during the month of September, but if other opportunities arise, we should take advantage of them to raise the visibility of CHWs.
Research  -- Sean reported on the last meeting. The team is set to begin to work with Molina on an ROI study. The Research team will meet again the last Friday in November.

Networking  – Natali gave an update on the website. Kathryn Eclar from UF will start working on the changes soon. We’ve made the first set of changes to the splash page, particularly the picture from the Institute, which everyone agrees looks good. There will be a meeting next Wednesday at 2 pm to continue to look at the web and at other topics as well.
Susan Fleming raised involvement of the Health Councils, and it would be good for them to be involved with the Networking sub-group, to help promote regional networking.

Women’s Health Leadership Institute – Coni Williams reported that it was a fulfilling, rewarding time at the Institute. Training modules covered Systemic Thinking, Challenging the Process and Mastering Change, Shared Vision and Collective Action, Strengthening Collective Vision for Action, and Values and Culture, Encouraging the Heart/Leadership. The SW Region already has a conference call set up for 10/31.
Lolita was a panelist at a national meeting this week and she reported that the training was very valuable and she has already put the skills to use. 
We watched a slide show while Coni, Lolita, and others spoke about the training.

Marion reported on a number of upcoming events and resources:
10/19 – Alzheimer’s Disease & Related Dementias free webinar

11/6 – Special Topics: Advocacy 101

Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality has a lot of resources about CHWs. Here is the link: http://www.innovations.ahrq.gov/issue.aspx?id=137
Science in Brief from the CDC, research and resources about CHWs:

· 
Community Outreach and Cardiovascular Health (COACH) Trial  [PDF-369K]
 

· 
The Future Role of Community Health Centers in a Changing Health Care Landscape  [PDF-283K]
 

· 
Community Health Workers "101" for Providers and Other Stakeholders  [PDF-326K]
 

· 
Addressing Chronic Disease Through Community Health Workers: A Policy and Systems-Level Approach  [PDF-349K]
 

· 
Community Health Workers: Part of the Solution  [PDF-286K]
 

At that, Sean reported that the next meeting will be Nov. 8, and the meeting was adjourned. Thanks to all for participating!
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